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HOUMA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Official Proceedings
of 
January 27, 2020

Government Tower
2nd Floor, Terrebonne Parish Council Meeting Room

1. The Chairman,   Trudy V. Hebert called the January 27, 2020  meeting of the Houma Board of Adjustments to order at 3:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mr. Pete Konos

2. Upon Roll Call, those members present were  Mr. Pete Konos,  Mr. Willie Newton, Mr. David Tauzin.  Also present was Mr. Christopher Pulaski, TPCG Planning Director. Absent were Mr. Joe Harris and Mr. Matt Chattagnier. 

3.   ANNOUNCEMENTS: Chair acknowledged the presence of newly elected Councilman Carl Harding.

      4.   Approval of Minutes of  December 16, 2019:  MOTION was made by Mr. Willie    
            Newton, seconded by Mr. Pete Konos, to approve the minutes of December 16,     
            2019. 
              
           THERE BEING NO OPPOSITION, THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

NEW Business: 
a.    Election of Officers.  Mrs. Trudy Hebert nominated Mr. Pete Konos as Chair, Herself as Co-Chair and Mr. Willie Newton as Secretary.  
THERE BEING NO OPPOSITION, THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

b.  STRUCTURE VARIANCE:  Rear setback from 25’ to 5’ for placement of a modular home located at 713 Hobson Street.  

Chair recognized Mr. Jerome Boykin who stated that he would like to place a modular home on this property and he needs the BOA approval for the rear setback. 

Chair recognized Mr. Christopher Pulaski who stated that the applicant wishes to place a 30’ X 48’ modular home 5’ from the rear property line in order to utilize as much of the remaining space for the required front and side setbacks and for parking.  The area pre-dates zoning and the lot size is 55’ X 80’. The applicant has indicated that they intend to place skirting around the base of the modular home to give it more of a tradition frame house appearance. Applicant will submit a site plan indicating setbacks and off-street parking spaces which will be required at the time of the permit application.  Parish code does allow for modular homes to be placed in an R-1 district. Staff feels that the variance will not alter the essential character of the district in which it is located since there are a number of homes in the area with similar setbacks.  The exception will not substantially or permanently injure the appropriate use of adjacent conforming property in the same district.  The exception will not adversely affect the public health, safety, or welfare of the district.
A site visit was performed and all property owners adjacent to and within a 250’ radius of the subject property have been notified.  Staff received one call requesting more information and no objection and one call requesting that the applicant place skirting around the base of the structure. 
Staff recommend APPROVAL of the request on the CONDITION that the applicant installs skirting around the base of the structure at the time of placement.  

A MOTION to APPROVE was made by Mr. Willie Newton, seconded by Mr. Pete Konos. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:
YEAS: Konos, Newton, Tauzin
NAYS: NONE	
ABSTAINED: None 
 NOT VOTING: Chair

        CHAIR DECLARED THE MOTION APPROVED. 

       c. Structure Variance:  Rear setback from required 25’ to 10’-9”; and; b) front setback from   
       20’ to15’ for construction of a new home in an R-1 zoned district. 

       Chair recognized Mr. Roosevelt Thomas who stated that Options for Independence      
       would like to build a new home for two of their clients on this property.  

       Mr. Thomas explained the History of Options, their purpose andobjectives. 

Chair recognized Mr. Chris Pulaski who stated that the development of the property pre-dates zoning and the lot depth is approximately 71’ deep.  The property is a TPCG adjudicated property which has been donated to Options for development.  Options for Independence has improved many neighborhoods by building modest homes on infill sites that are of benefit to the community by providing affordable housing often on lots that are vacant and were either considered to be blighted property.  Staff feels that the variance will not alter the essential character of the district in which it is located since there are a number of older homes in the area with similar setbacks on similar sized lots.  The variance will not substantially or permanently injure the appropriate use of adjacent conforming property in the same district nor will it adversely affect the public health, safety, or welfare of the district. 

A site visit was performed and all property owners adjacent to and within a 250'       
radius of the subject property have been notified.  Staff received three calls 
requesting information and one call of objection with concerns about ability of new 
tenants being able to afford the property upkeep and maintenance. 

Staff recommends APPROVAL of the request.

MOTION to APPROVE was made by Mr. Willie Newton, seconded by Mr. Pete Konos. 
    ROLL CALL VOTE:
    YEAS:  Konos, Newton, Tauzin
    NAYS: NONE
    ABSTAINED: None 
               NOT VOTING: Hebert

   CHAIR DECLARED THE MOTION APPROVED. 

   6.  Next Meeting Date: February 17, 2020

7.  Board of Adjustment Member Comment: None
8.  Public Comment:  NONE
9.  There being no further business, Mr. Newton made the MOTION to 
ADJOURN, seconded by Mr. Pete Konos. 
        There being  NO  OPPOSITION, MOTION CARRIED; Chairman declared          
        MOTION  ADOPTED and the meeting  ADJOURNED.



   Mr. Willie Newton, Secretary
 




